
MEETING MINUTES - CITY OF TOMAH 

 

A meeting of the Parks & Recreation Commission (PRC) for the City of Tomah was 

held on Monday the 24th day of June 2019 at 5:45 p.m., City of Tomah Council 

Chambers 

 

The following members were present: Oak Moser, Dir. Joe Protz, Lamont Kiefer, 

Donna Evans, Jared Tessman, Tess Saunders, Shirley-Galstad-Roh, Bruce Peth 

 

The following members were absent: Dustin Powell 

 

Please file a copy of your board or commission meeting minutes with the City 

Clerk's office within three (3) days after your meeting was held so that copies 

can be made and distributed to the alderpersons. 

 

 

Others present:   Lamont Kiefer chaired the meeting. 

 

Act on Minutes of regular meeting.  A motion by Tessman to accept the minutes of 

the Apr 29, 2019 regular meeting, second by Evans.  All ayes.  Motion carried. 

 

Food truck parking at Farmer’s Market: City Hall has had a few inquiries about 

selling at the Famer’s Market from Food Truck vendors. Currently vendors cannot 

park on Holton St.  To date, Food Truck Vendors have been instructed to park on 

the west side of Kilbourn St between Holton and Council Streets. Dir Protz 

initiated a discussion about to handle additional requests and where to locate 

the trucks. No formal action taken. PRC will continue to monitor the situation 

and demand and act accordingly.  

 

Geese in Winnebago Park: Geese continue to return to Winnebago each year and 

continue to be a nuisance to park users and leave droppings across the property 

and PRC has been receiving complaints from the community amid concerns of 

potential health risks. Dir Protz led a general discussion of the situation and 

potential actions to limit geese in the park. Geese are a common problem for 

municipalities. Many ideas were brainstormed. The Winnebago Park Master Plan will 

assemble attempt to address the concerns. No formal action taken. 

 

Update on Winnebago Park Master Plan:  CBS2 (Squared) will present conceptual 

ideas at the July 22, 2019 PRC meeting which will be held at the Winnebago Park 

Shelter. Current plan is for CBS2 and the PRC to hold an open house on August 

26, 2019. Dir Protz updated the PRC on discussions that have occurred between 

CBS2 and the City (Park and Rec Dept).  

 

Parks and Rec Program Report: Dir Protz reviewed the June 2019 Park and Rec 

Program report. All summer programs are underway. Parks staff continue to clean, 

maintain, and prep for activities all the Park resources. The schedule for Rec 

Park continues remains full well into the fall.  

  

Other Affairs:   -  

 

Motion by Peth to adjourn, second by Tessman. All ayes, motion carried. Meeting 

adjourned at 6:40 PM.   Next regular monthly meeting to be held Monday, July 22, 

2019, 5:45PM, at the shelter in Winnebago Park. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted:  Oak Moser 


